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Next Board Meeting Monday 10/5/09 at Eddie’s
 
 
OHA ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES
 
Date: September 27, 2009
Place: EBMUD Headquarters
Members Present: Fred Goff, Edie Black, David Lehrer, Jerome Smith, Liz Strauss, Morris Older, Doug Ross, Elise Geske, Sara Shumer, Lisa McLaughlin (proposed Associate Member), Georgia Williams, Harvey Smith, Alison Martin, Kandy Piper, Michael Bowen, Wakean MacLean, Erica Braun, , Vibeke Norgaard, Heather Pineda, Pamela Bullen, Kirsten Whitsett, Beverly James, Kim Zvik, Heidi Kader, Kathy Campbell, Renee Benoit, Alice Brown, Anna Johnson, Eddie Reiter, Bella Pineda and Camilla Norgaard
Host: EBMUD Manager: Rod Tripp
 
---Fred welcomed all and distributed a packet to members containing member lists, horse lists, feeding calendar, ’09-‘10 feeding guidelines and a stall use chart. The OHA historical album was available for members to view.
 
---Eddie used a projector to demonstrate the use of the website and its many features and thanked Alison, Allison and Kim for their work on this project. The feeding schedule is available online and can be edited by Kim or Eddie at this point. 
 
---Loren Furtado’s memorial service on October 7 at 1:00 at Santa Maria Catholic Church in Orinda was announced. His early role in founding OHA was noted. He has authored the of OHA which  is available on the website. Sympathy cards for Linda and Marcia were available for members to sign.
 
---Renee asked for and received volunteers to paint the new shed.
 
---Rod Tripp presented a talk with slides, noting that OHA was the first EBMUD grazing group to rotate their stock for improved range management. He explained that the EBMUD philosophy of range management is to have the livestock help manage weeds. He notes that EBMUD will no longer give credits for pulling or mowing weeds and believes that hand weeding/mowing  should not be necessary if the pasture is managed through proper rotations. Rod presented slides demonstrating yellow star thistle management through herd rotations. OHA will need to be responsive to weather and grass growth in order to rotate pastures to promote growth of native perennial grasses and to trample emergent weeds. Rod noted that the AGP is not “set in stone,” but the best guess is made for the AGP, considering the many variables in a yearly cycle. AGP gives tenants incentives to rotate the herd. OHA may achieve a Tier 3 credit status after the new pastures/water sources are in place. Rod noted Erica’s contribution and the pleasure he takes in working with her. OHA is grateful to Rod for this presentation and his ongoing support.
 
---Fred gave an uplifting President’s Report, noting the running streams, beautiful trails, the miracle of having a 500 acre and 38 horse ranch without the benefit of employees, and the wide ranging talents of our members. He thanked the retiring Board Members, Renee and Beverly for their service. He noted the Board’s achievement for the year including the structural improvements of no climb fencing, USR feeding station, the new shed, fuel reduction, rubber mats, new gravel, the emergency red barn corral. Administrative improvements he noted included updated Rules and Regulations, new website calendar and feeding schedule, the availability of the stall report online, email protocol improvements and the Emergency Preparedness Plan. Pasture improvements include grazing the SE corner of the Pear Orchard, splitting the herd, a new rotation plan for weed management conceived by Erica, seventeen herd moves in support of the new rotation (nearly double last year’s number) and timely weeding organized by Erica and many members.  Fred thanked Gailyn and Georgia for Lens’ roast and Elise for the COC committee work.
 
---Notes (submitted by Renee) on Emergency Preparedness Committee
The Comt was started in 08 after the Tilden fire came over the hill toward OHA. We learned a lot from that fire and were concerned that we may get shut out of OHA by the authorities and horses would be trapped in stalls and might go up in flames. So we formed a committee comprised of Heidi with her long time historical experience. Alison and Renee with their organizational experience, Kathy with her Oakland Fire Fighting experience and Doug with his experience of the Tilden fire. We quickly isolated our priorities: Fuel reduction, Effective Phone tree, Shelter in place plan, Incident Decision tree, Visibility to local responders, Common language among us and responders, Evacuation logistics, Emergency equipment, member education, updated emergency contact numbers. We are 3/4 the way through a completed plan. We have cleared a lot of fuel. We have gotten updated and best contact information from members for the phone tree (now called emergency contact system). Maps for Shelter in place plan with common language for us and authorities, Incident Decision tree also known as Emergency Cheat Sheet, and purchased the priority emergency equipment we need. Next we need to finalize the emergency contact system and perform a dry run to isolate problems with it.We are working on visibility to local responders. We had a meeting with Kathy Leonard of MOF. We're working on evacuation logistics, the rest of the emergency equipment, and member education. We will be calling on all OHA members to continue fuel reduction through the winter. (Renee)
 
---Beverly presented a Treasurer’s Report, stating that the budget was accurately projected on revenue of $27,035. Expenses are significantly under budget, but we have yet to pay goat, hay and shed bills. The CD was changed to a more flexible account, as interest is so low. A report was distributed to members.
 
---Eddie commended members Alice, Richard, Fred, Morris and Pam for the high number of work hours they contributed to OHA. Associate members’ outstanding contributors were Kandy, Liz, Jerome, Doug and Julie.
 
---Elections were held. New Board Members are Sarah Shumer, Wakean MacLean and
Heather Pineda. These new Board Members will serve with Eddie Reiter, Kirsten Whitsett, Morris Older and Pamela Bullen who each have a year left to serve.
 
---Member’s Idea Forum Members were given one minute to express issues that they would like the Board to consider for the following year.  These topics were:
1. Giving advance notice of herd moves.
2. Dividing the Board into two groups—one handling horse issues, the other administrative issues.
3. Consider fining members who keep horses in stalls longer than the rules allow--$10 or $15 per day to help diminish stall usage.
4. Encourage members to consolidate feed/supplies to one garbage can.
5. Make sure members turn in release forms to Membership Secretary BEFORE new person comes on property.
6. Elise requested input to improve herd move process.
7. Request for a daily year-round herd inspection.
8. Request for the division of the back 40 and north corral into stalls.
9. Minimize use of stalls
10. Create alternate stalls
11. Require a certain number of work hours to be performed physically on the property and not be administrative.
 
Meeting adjourned 3:45 PM
 
Next Board Meeting at Eddie Reiter’s home, Monday October 5, 2009. Dinner at 6:45; meeting at 7:00. Please try to be on time.
 
Respectfully submitted,
 
 
 
 
 
Pamela  Bullen, Recording Secretary
October 2, 2009
